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EXAMS UPDATE/TEACHER ASSESSED GRADES 2020/21 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
We hope this update finds you and your family safe and well. 
 
We thought it would be helpful to tell you about our plans for Year 11 qualification grades as 
promptly and clearly as possible. 
 
As you will already know, this year’s GCSE and A Level exams season has been cancelled 
because of the Covid-19 pandemic. 
 
There is no doubt this decision will have been causing worry for young people and their 
families because of uncertainty about what process will be used to replace the cancelled 
exams. 
 
To be clear and straightforward, our commitment to every one of the young people in our 
care is that they will receive a fair grade across their exam subjects, and equally, they will 
not be disadvantaged by the change to the normal exam arrangements. 
 
Senior Leaders and subject teachers from Cranbury College and Hamilton School will be 
working together to collate assessment information and professionally moderate the grades 
awarded as a result of this process. There will be a standardised and robust series of checks 
at each stage of this procedure in order to achieve the following objectives: 
 

 The system is fair and consistent for all young people at Cranbury College and 
Hamilton School. 

 Senior Leaders and Subject teachers at Cranbury College and Hamilton School will 
have confidence in the process.  

 Exam board submission deadlines are met. (18th June 2021) 
 
If you have any questions regarding the specific detail of our plans, please don’t hesitate to 
contact one of the TAG Teams at Cranbury College or Hamilton School respectively. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Mrs Mandy Wilton 
Executive Headteacher 
Cranbury College & Hamilton School  
 

 

 


